

TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

P.O. BOX 4913 CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE 37405

MINUTES FOURTH QUARTER BOARD MEETING October 23, 1981

The meeting was held at Camp Cumberland (Methodist Camp) on Friday evening during the annual meeting weekend.

Present:

Berthe Thrietzberg

Dave Stidham Evelyn Tretter

Dot Lingerfelt Jill Norville

Sharen Patterson Diane Davidson

Joe Gaines

Absent:

Evan Means Grimes Slaughter

Mike Rice

Also present: Terry Bonham

The board voted to give the annual TTA Award to Bowaters Southern Paper and Hiwassee Paper Company (affiliates), with the "Bill Stutz Boot" going to Dave Rhyne, TTA member and Bowaters employee who headed the construction of the Bowaters Pocket Wilderness trails.

The Memphis chapter was approved, subject to passage of the five-member requirement in the by-laws. All counties west of the Tennessee River were assigned to the chapter.

It was voted to appoint a committee to follow up on the governor's Safe Growth Plan as relates to trails. David Stidham and Bertha Chrietzberg will draw up a position paper subject to board approval.

The slate of officers proposed by nomination chairman Evelyn Tretter was approved, to be voted on at the annual meeting.

> Evelyn Tretter Recording Secretary